

**Steering Committee Meeting (No. 2)  
6pm at Kindy Hall, 19 March 2019**

**Stronger Communities Grant Project**

**Present:** Emmie Collins (chair), Jane Rich (SIRA), Ariadne Krausman (Kindy Director), Robyn Iredale (SIRA), Sharon Kinnison (SIRA)

**Apologies:** Nettie Lodge (artist)

1. Introductions
2. Update on Mural – written approval has come through from NBC for the mural. The first workshop drawings have been incorporated by Nettie Lodge into the Kindy wall mural. Around 30 people attended and the afternoon was happy and productive. David Richards played guitar and filmed some of the proceedings.

The second workshop, for an older age group generally, will take place on 23 March. The materials for the workshops have cost around \$60. Nettie, Emmie and Jenny Winterton are all giving their time for free. People who cannot attend the workshops can contribute in other ways. A means of identifying the work of individuals was discussed and is yet to be decided.

Emmie is still negotiating with NBC re priming of the wall. Nettie is to send NBC her public liability insurance. Check with NBC and parents re using photos of children. Discussion of SIRA contribution to the project.

3. Storage Issues – Storage needs were identified in the grant application— especially for large scale/festival related items (eg staging, lanterns, chairs and tables for use in the park, etc. There is still some confusion with NBC re storage issues. It would be preferable if only one person was liaising with NBC re this. Confusion has arisen over different people being consulted in the NBC. The Steering Group would appreciate if its coordinator was person nominated to liaise with Council.

Emmie and Colin have proposed a site meeting with NBC and hopefully this will take place within a week.

4. Budget — A contribution from SIRA of \$5000 would cover the full cost of the mural.
5. Community Liaison and information—information has been uploaded onto the SI FB Sharing page but the SIRA fb page would be better\*. (\*note that there needs to be some rationalization between the two fb pages). The second workshop has been advertised and a letter to all SIRA members about the project has been drafted by Emmie and Robyn. To be sent to Steering group and Anne.

Discussion about collecting left over exterior, acrylic paints from residents for the mural. Note to go out about please call (who?) if you have suitable spare paint.

6. Update Community—with Nettie's mockup when it is completed (late March/early April). Mural painting anticipated to take place in April.

## **FOLLOW-UP ACTIONS**

- 1) Letter to SIRA members (Emmie and Robyn)
- 2) Approach SIRA about \$5000 contribution (Jane, Sharon and Robyn).
- 3) Share info across fb pages (Sharon).
- 4) Nettie to send NBC her public liability insurance.
- 5) Emmie to check with NBC and parents re using photos of children.
- 6) Ask Shane to re-invigorate SIRA page (not SI Sharing page) as a source of information for the community.

Meeting finished at 8.00. Next meeting on Monday 15 April or Tuesday 16 April at 6pm.